Minutes for the Surfside Beach Senior Citizens Advisory Committee (SBSCAC) July 27, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 5:28 PM by Carol Cook who was presiding due to the absence of Wanda Stonebraker, the Committee Chairman. Joe Buczek agreed to take Committee Minutes.

Members present included: George Mousakis, Shelby Smith, Jerry Miller, Steve Shore, Joe Buczek, and Carol Cook.

No guest speakers were on the agenda.

The first item of discussion was the Senior Fair Subcommittee Meeting held at the home of Wanda Stonebraker on July 16th. Only Wanda and Carol Cook were in attendance. From that meeting, it was determined that the Surfside Beach Senior Fair would be held on Friday, October 30th, between the hours of 9:00 AM and 3:00 PM, at the Surfside Beach Civic Center. Registration fee was set at \$10.00 for each vendor and that each vendor must also provide handouts or a door prize. Each vendor will be responsible for the awarding of their door prize or prizes. The money collected from the vendors will be used to provide snacks and drinks for the attendees. Tables and chairs for each vendor will be provided by the Committee. Tables and chairs are available from the Civic Center and from the Town's Clubhouse on Lakeside Drive. Checks from vendors are to be made out to the City of Surfside Beach. Also mentioned is that Surfside Beach has a list of Businesses located in the city from which a list of potential vendors can be selected.

Steve Shore volunteered to work on a Flyer for the Senior Fair. Shelby Smith volunteered to work with the City to get a list of residents and their addresses to whom the flyer will be mailed once it is completed.

Shelby Smith asked if Amended Heart was included in the list of potential vendors for the Senior Fair. It was not on the list but will be added and Shelby will contact that organization to see if they can participate.

Shelby Smith has made copies of the article that he developed for the Surfside Beach Summer Bulletin entitled South Carolina Safe Home Program. This is a State funded program that provides grants up to \$5,000 to South Carolina homeowners for certain repairs such as roofs, windows, etc. These flyers will be distributed to seniors at the Committee's Booth during the October 3rd Street Fair and/or the Senior Fair on October 30th.

As previously stated, The SBSCAC will have a booth at the Town's Street Festival on October 3, 2015. Committee members working the booth will wear matching T-shirts or matching golf type shirts. Carol Chase will meet with Debby Ellis on August 11th to see what has to be done to obtain City Logo shirts. The major emphasis of the booth will be publicizing the Senior Fair although information will be passed on all activities of the Committee. Committee members who are available will be asked to man the booth on a rotational basis between the hours of 9 AM to 4 PM. George Mousakis volunteered to contact local restaurants to obtain snack handouts from the Committee's Booth.

The next Surfside Beach Newsletter is scheduled for a fall printing. An effort will be made to Words Spannth Chair 108/11/2015 insure that it is distributed prior to the October 3rd Street Carnival.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30.